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CALENDAR 

 

NOVEMBER 2018 

05      Kindergarten Orientation 

06      Incursion - Being Brave  

12      Band Workshop with BGHS 

20      Year 6 Interrelate 

22      Year 6 Fundraising Disco 

27      Musica Viva Performance 

28      Year 6 Interrelate 

 

DECEMBER 2018 

4       Year 6 High School Orientation Day 

4       Performing Arts Concert  

         (2-3pm & 5-6:30pm) 

5       Year 6 Interrelate 

6       Scripture Assembly & Morning Tea 

10     Year 6 Field of Mars Excursion 

11     3-6 Presentation Day 

12     Year 5 Field of Mars Excursion 

13     K-2 Presentation Day 

14     Year 6 Graduation Dinner 

17     Year 6 Graduation Assembly 

 

 

CONTACT 
 

Croydon Public School  

39 Young Street 

CROYDON NSW 2132  

Phone: 9747 5457  

Fax: 9747 3929  

Email: croydon-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web: www.croydon-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  

Twitter: @CroydonPS 

 

 

PBL BRONZE AWARDS 
Jonathan Borg (1R), Maskil Jiju (3J), Jun Kim (3J), 

Jack Pirie (3J), Maria Svinos (3J), Ixchel Marcos (3J), 

Chloe Gardiner (3J), Natalie Wojtas (3J), Thomas 

Dinh (3J), Taylan McKinnon-Jones (1T), Josephine 

Ou (1R), Bryn Kelly (5D), Melissa Chan (5D), Leah 

Lei (1R), Natalie Ow (1R), Jessica Chambers (3S), 

Danica Hoang (3S), Gianluca Ocello (3S), 

Matthew Liu (1C), Isla Leung (2N), Jasper Keys-

Statham (2N), Jina Park (2N), Egbert Wu (2N), 

Aaron Li (3J), Ibrahim Shakil (3J), Thomas Cahill 

(3J), Mei Escartin (1W), Oren Fei (1W), Sasha Elliott 

(1W), Eren Ates (1W), Nina Edmiston (3P), Vasili 

Pappas (3P), Sophie Condren (3S), Harry Pirie (1R), 

Vasili Pappas (3P), Eren Ates (1W), Jamie 

Tomkinson (KL), Alice Kurilowicz (5G), Phoebe 

Cahill (5G), Ashley Browne (5G), Jessica Pan (KS), 

Riley Smith (KS), Anderson Coleman (KS), Gabriella 

Daw (KS), Jeffrey Brown (2M), Sophia Condren (3S), 

Jeffrey Xu (4H), Eren Ates (1W) 

 

PBL SILVER AWARDS 
Erica Zhu (1T), Lucas Vo (1R), Amia Bardsley (5D), 

Emily Higgins (1R), Lidia Severino (3P), Jazinta 

Jandera (1C), Wyman Tran (3W), Lucas Ding (1T), 

Emily Sui (5D), Karise Huynh (1C), Alyssa Giadogi 

(3W), Joshua Jones (4H), Olivia Kourafas (4H), 

Abby Lambert (4H), Oren Fei (1W), Paula 

McElhinney (KS), Mei-Mara McIntyre (2N), Steph Ha 

(2N), Maiya Staplehurst (2N), Emily Higins (2N), 

Krisdon Chen (KS), Lucas Gyetvan (KJ) 

 

PBL GOLD AWARDS 

Carson Ng (3W), Jools Boskovski (3W), Nathan He 

(5D), Jennifer Lee (1W), Luca Hall (2N), Gergo Klah 

(2N) 

 

PRINCIPAL’S AWARDS 

Nina Edmiston (3P), Sapphire Stumpo (3J) 

 

http://www.croydon-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

On Friday I had the pleasure of attending the state 

final of the Premier’s Spelling Bee at the ABC 

Centre in Ultimo. One of our students, Lewis from 

4D, represented the school as one of fifty Junior 

Finalists from across NSW. It was a great 

achievement to reach the final and he 

successfully made his way through to the sixth 

round with about twenty other students. 

Unfortunately Lewis did not make it through to the 

final rounds but he remained calm and 

demonstrated resilience in a situation which would 

make many adults extremely anxious. 

Congratulations to Lewis on his success. 

 

I would like to remind parents about the important 

role they play in modelling safe road and 

pedestrian practices outside our school. Please 

ensure you use the pedestrian crossings on Young 

Street rather than crossing between the traffic and 

hold your child’s hand when crossing any roads. 

When picking children up in the Kiss and Ride Zone 

please obey the rules of the zone and, to help the 

flow of traffic, move down and fill spots rather than 

stopping near the gate. Always make sure your 

child’s seat belt is buckled before driving off. The 

safety of all our students is always a priority. 

 

As we enter Week 4 of Term 4 I encourage all 

parents to make themselves aware of the dates for 

up coming events and end of year activities. This 

includes presentation days, concerts, graduation 

days and band performances. Also the P&C have 

one of their major fundraisers, the Croydon Public 

Market, on Sunday 18 November and your 

support, in any way, would be greatly 

appreciated. 

Ms Lucantonio 

 

PBL ASSEMBLY AWARDS 

3-6 PBL Awards will be given to students on 

Monday 5 November in the Week 4, Term 4 

Assembly. 

K-2 PBL Awards will be given to students on 

Tuesday 6 November in the Week 2, Term 4 

Assembly. 

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING 

The Positive Behaviour for Learning focus for last 

week and this week is being safe during transitions 

and in online spaces. Ask your child how they will 

be safe at school this week.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information about Positive Behaviour for 

Learning and our award system please see the 

school website. On our PBL site you will find a  

matrix that you can use at home to reinforce the 

school expectations.  

http://www.croydonp.schools.nsw.edu.au/ourscho

ol/positivebehaviour-for-learning  

 

SPEECH PATHOLOGY PROGRAM 

See the end of this newsletter for a handy tip from 

our Croydon Public School speech therapist, 

Elizabeth Ware. This tip gives you some great ideas 

about how to help your child develop and 

improve their writing skills and help them with their 

descriptive language.  
  

 

CPS HOSTS A SCRABBLE 

TOURNAMENT 
On Thursday, 1st November, Croydon Public 

School hosted a 2018 inter-school scrabble 

tournament. The schools involved were 

Cabramatta Public School, Croydon Public School 

and Wollongong Public School. It consisted of 

three rounds, each 45 minutes long. The teachers 

made a great contribution to the tournament, 

especially Miss Hailey Sutton, who hosted the 

event, organised the games and calculated the 

scores. Other teachers and students helped out a 

lot as well. All the kids enjoyed playing scrabble in 

teams or individually, usually against opponents 

from rivalling schools. Many awards were handed 

out to a lot of students for various achievements 

 

http://www.croydonp.schools.nsw.edu.au/ourschool/positivebehaviour-for-learning
http://www.croydonp.schools.nsw.edu.au/ourschool/positivebehaviour-for-learning
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including individual and team awards. This was a 

friendly competition which resulted in Cabramatta 

winning overall. It was organised by teachers from 

all the schools and in the end was a fun and 

competitive way to spend the day.  

By Caitlyn Nesbitt and Keira Kurilowicz  

 

 
 

 

 

 

UNSW ICAS ASSESSMENTS 

This year, students were given the option to sit the 

UNSW ICAS assessments. These assessments are 

based on grade level curricula and ask students to 

demonstrate a deep, integrated and thorough 

level of learning. Below you can find a summary of 

our school’s results from the assessments. Students 

who received a Credit, Distinction or High 

Distinction will have their certificates presented to 

them during assembly on Monday 5 November. 

 

ENGLISH 

 Merit Credit Distinction High 

Distinction 

Year 3 4 6 4 2 

Year 4 3 12 6  

Year 5 5 5 4  

Year 6 2 4 2  

 

 

MATHS 

 Merit Credit Distinction High 

Distinction 

Year 3 3 13 5 1 

Year 4 3 9 14 1 

Year 5 2 12 1   

Year 6 1 4 4 1 

 

USE OF PLAYGROUND EQUIPMENT 

BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL 

At Croydon Public School, we are lucky to have 

generous playground space and fixed play 

equipment which our students can use during the 

school day. On occasion, families may choose to 

use this space to socialise with family and friends 

after school. There are some important safety 

guidelines that must be strictly adhered to if you 

are using the playground and/or play equipment 

outside of school hours. 

 Families are able to use the fixed 

equipment after school between 3pm and 

3:45pm. After this time, we ask that you 

leave the school grounds. 

 Children are only to be on the school site if 

parents or carers are present and actively  
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supervising their child/ren. No child should 

remain in the playground without 

parent/carer supervision. They should 

proceed directly home or as per their 

afternoon care arrangements. 

 New climbing equipment – please ensure 

that when using the frame, children’s feet 

are no higher than the (yellow) neon tape 

that has been applied to the climbing 

frame. This is a safety precaution that has 

been implemented by the school, which 

should be strictly followed by parents 

supervising their children before or after 

school. 

 

 The same PBL rules which apply during the 

school day, also apply outside of school 

hours when on the school site. Riding 

scooters inside the school and climbing 

trees is prohibited inside the school grounds 

and should be enforced by parents and 

carers to ensure that all children are ‘Being 

Safe”. 

 Whenever it is raining, or has recently been 

raining, all fixed equipment is out of bounds 

both during the school day and outside of 

school hours. Please do not allow your child 

to use the equipment if it is wet, as this is 

when some of the most serious slips, trips 

and falls can occur. 

 

 

INTENTION TO APPLY FOR YEAR 7 

SELECTIVE HIGH SCHOOL 

PLACEMENT IN 2020 
The Selective High School Placement Test will be 

held on Thursday 14 March 2019. Applications for 

selective high school placement are considered 

mainly on the basis of the Selective High School 

Placement Test results and school assessment 

scores.  

 

If you would like to have your child considered for 

Year 7 selective high school entry in 2020, you 

need to apply on the internet using a valid email 

address (not the student’s email address). 

 

Detailed instructions on how to apply online will be 

available from mid-September 2018 at https:// 

education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-

high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7. The 

application website opens that link on 9 October 

2018 and closes on 12 November 2018. You must 

apply before the closing date. 

 

Please note: The school cannot apply on your 

behalf. 

 

 

KINDERGARTEN 2019 
We are currently enrolling students for the 2019 

Kindergarten intake. If you live in the local area 

and have a child starting school next year, please 

visit the office to collect enrolment papers and 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
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enrol your child. If you have a friend or relative with 

a child starting school next year, please 

encourage them to enrol their child as soon as 

possible. 

 

We will be holding our final Kindergarten 

Orientation program today from 9:00 -11:00am, 

Monday 5 November.  

 

NOTES 
Please be aware that some student accounts are 

sitting in credit (Fees in Advance). Last term, a 

letter was sent home via students advising 

parents/carers of the amounts in credit. We asked 

that those parents/carers contact the office 

regarding their statements. As yet we have not 

heard from anyone so therefore we will be 

allocating any credit to outstanding activities (not 

including voluntary fees unless advised to do so). 

If there are no outstanding fees and you are in 

credit please do not pay for any future activities, 

however you will need to sign future permission 

notes which should then be placed in the fees box 

outside the office. The office staff will advise you of 

any credit used to reconcile outstanding 

payments. If you have any questions regarding 

accounts in credit please contact the office staff 

as soon as possible.  

 

EPI-PENS AND MEDICAL UPDATE 
If your child carries a personal Epi-Pen, please 

check the expiry date to ensure the Epi-Pen is 

current. 

 

If your child’s medical needs have changed, 

please provide written documentation to the front 

office as soon as possible. 

 

MUSIC NEWS 
PERFORMING ARTS CONCERTS - SAVE THE DATE 

There will be two Performing Arts Concerts 

on Tuesday, 4 December 2018 in the Croydon 

Public School hall. 

  

The concert details are 

2-3 pm - Junior Ensembles 

5:00 - 6.30pm - Senior Ensembles 

VOLUNTEERING AT SCHOOL 

Teachers greatly appreciate and highly value 

parent helpers in the classroom. Parent 

volunteering helps aid the smooth running of 

various programs in the classrooms. If you are 

interested in helping out in your child’s classroom 

please contact your child’s teacher. 

It is a now a requirement of the Department of 

Education that you complete a Declaration for 

Volunteers and Non Child Related Contractors 

prior to coming to help. These declarations are 

available at the front office, toward the end of this 

newsletter and on our website. After filling out the 

declaration, you will need to submit 100 points of 

ID to the office. If you have a current Working With 

Children Check for Volunteers you will not need to 

fill out a declaration form.  

 

P&C NEWS 
The CROYDON PUBLIC MARKET is just around the 

corner and will be held on SUNDAY 18th 

NOVEMBER, 10am - 4pm. We need your help to 

make this event a great success! Thank you to the 

parents and carers who have so eagerly signed up 

to volunteer on the day. There are many more 

volunteering spots to fill so please sign up using this 

link: https://tinyurl.com/CPSMarket-2018  

Do you love to bake? We need your help to bake 

for the market cake stall, please let us know if you 

are able to provide something by signing up here: 

https://tinyurl.com/CakeStallCPM2018 

Don’t forget that rides tickets are only available at 

the discounted rate of $25 per armband prior to 

the event via https://www.flexischools.com.au 

Speaking of volunteers, thank you to the parents 

and carers who have responded to the urgent call 

for Canteen Volunteers, again we are always in 

need of more, so if you can spare a few hours this 

term please get in contact with Lexi Hunter 

lexijhunter@yahoo.com.au to sign up for a shift, 

alternatively check the canteen roster in the 

newsletter for the “Help Needed” shifts and 

contact Diana Dean directly on 0421 156 713. 

Uniform Shop Volunteers are also welcome, if you 

are free on a Tuesday or Thursday morning and 

https://tinyurl.com/CPSMarket-2018
https://tinyurl.com/CakeStallCPM2018
https://www.flexischools.com.au/
mailto:lexijhunter@yahoo.com.au
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would like to volunteer please get in contact with 

Irene Browne irenebrowne4@gmail.com or 0403 

083 925. 

The next P&C meeting will be held on Wednesday 

14th November, refreshments from 7pm meeting at 

730pm.  

Remember, to keep up to date with P&C news 

and events please LIKE our Facebook page 

https://www.facebook.com/CPSPC/ 

Mee Ling Munier 

CPS P&C President 

 

P&C EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

Name Role 

Mee Ling Munier President 

Jennifer Hastings Vice-president 

Jacqui Bouf Vice-president 

Rob Scott Secretary 

Anna Bradica Treasurer 

SUBCOMMITTEE 

Jackie Speak Social & Fundraising 

Irene Browne Uniform Shop 

Lexi Hunter  

Jane Ainsworth 

Canteen 

 

P&C  

SOCIAL AND FUNDRAISING 

COMMITTEE NEWS 
 

 
 
 

P&C Morning Tea Guest Speakers in Term 4 

This term we will be holding one more Morning Tea 

on Friday 30 November. We are going to have 

guest speakers come and talk to us. As always 

there will be toys out for the toddlers and it’s a 

good chance to meet and catch up with other 

school parents.  

 

 
 

Croydon Public Market – 10-4pm Sunday 18th 

November 

Just under 2 weeks until the Croydon Public 

Market! We are looking forward to seeing all the 

stalls, going on the awesome rides and eating all 

the yummy food from the school run food stalls. 

What will you eat? Chinese? Greek? Gozleme? 

Bacon & Egg Roll? Vietnamese? Sausage on a 

roll? Icecream Sundae? Or a ‘Stranded’ Coffee & 

Burger? Its going to be hard to choose! 

 

Have you signed up to volunteer yet? 

https://tinyurl.com/CPSMarket-2018 

Have you bought your rides armband? They are 

$25 online and will be $30 on the day, or $5 per 

ride. Buy yours now at www.flexischools.com.au 

Have you signed up to bake a cake? 

https://tinyurl.com/CakeStallCPM2018 

 

To see if your favourite stall holders from past years 

will be coming and to find out more about some of 

the new and exciting stalls that are coming this 

year, go to our facebook page: 

https://www.facebook.com/CroydonPublicMarket 

 

We will have an ATM on site so you can shop your 

heart out buying many unique things at the high 

quality stalls.  

 

Come along on the day, bring your friends and 

family, it’s going to be a great day! 

 

If you have any questions about any of our events, 

or want to join us on the organising committee, 

mailto:irenebrowne4@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/CPSPC/
https://tinyurl.com/CPSMarket-2018
http://www.flexischools.com.au/
https://tinyurl.com/CakeStallCPM2018
https://www.facebook.com/CroydonPublicMarket
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we’d love to have some more members, please 

get in touch, you can find us in the playground at 

drop off and pick up or send us an email at 

eventscps@yahoo.com 

 

MESSAGE FROM BURWOOD 

COUNCIL 

Burwood Council together with Transport for NSW 

are offering free child restraint fittings. Bookings 

can be made via the Burwood Council website. 

This is a free program to ensure that child restraints 

meet standards and are fitted correctly ensuring 

your child’s safety when driving. Spaces are limited 

and bookings are essential. For further enquiries 

contact Burwood Council’s Road Safety Officer on 

9911 9974. 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 

With today being the third and final Kindergarten 

orientation session, we expect to see a lot of new 

faces visiting us at the shop. We are all stocked up 

and our parent volunteers are ready to assist you. 

 

Flexischools online ordering is available for your 

convenience. 

Also for your convenience, you can now pay by 

credit card in the shop, however Eftpos is not 

available. 

If you are unsure of sizing, and you wish to order 

online via Flexischools, PLEASE bring your child into 

the shop during trading hours, for a fitting. 

 

Second hand uniforms are only available at 

the shop and there is NO REFUND OR EXCHANGE 

on any of these items. So please choose carefully. 

 

CLEARLY  LABEL ALL  CHILD'S ITEMS OF CLOTHING! 

Labels should be checked and re-labelled as 

required. Many labels fade or come off over time.  

And second hand items you purchase may have 

the previous owners name, so please re-label with 

your child's name. 

 

CANTEEN NEWS 

CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS:  WE DESPERATELY NEED 

MORE HELPERS!!! If you think you may be able to 

help out in the Canteen, even if just an hour or two 

each term, please call by and chat to Di our 

wonderful Canteen Supervisor.  Or let Lexi Hunter 

know by email: lexijhunter@yahoo.com.au  All 

mums, dads, grandparents, uncles, aunties & 

carers are welcome. 

 

TERM 3 DRAW WINNERS: Just a reminder to collect 

your prizes from Canteen - Congratulations to our 

winners from last term: Alice Ding (3J) for the 

Flexischools draw and Jo Petit for our Volunteers 

draw. 

 

TERM 4 MENU: Don’t forget you can now order on 

FRIDAYS!! And that still includes the very popular 

Sushi orders – which need to be ordered by 

9.30am each Wednesday. 

***Please note for Friday PSSA students NO hot 

food items can be ordered*** 

 

CULTURE CLASH: This term’s Culture Clash will be 

KOREAN on Wednesday 5th December.  Keep an 

eye out for details soon. 

 

RECYCLING: We like to recycle as much as possible 

in the Canteen.  Currently we recycle the following 

items: bread clips; soft plastics; cardboard & 

paper; slushie cups; and even foreign coins! (well 

we donate the coins to charities).  If you have any 

suggestions for more ways to recycle in the 

Canteen, we’d love to hear from you. 

 

CANTEEN MENU QUERIES: If you have any queries 

regarding items on the menu, please come and 

see Di in the Canteen.  She is only too happy to 

provide the nutritional and content information for 

all the food we offer at the Canteen. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:eventscps@yahoo.com
mailto:lexijhunter@yahoo.com.au
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Term 4 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

Date 15/10/2018 16/10/2018 17/10/2018 18/10/2018 19/10/2018

Nash Ates Narelle Spinks Laura Hall © Nash Ates

Lexi Hunter Clayton Daw Jane Ainsworth

22/10/2018 23/10/2018 24/10/2018 25/10/2018 26/10/2018

Nash Ates Cecilia Chan HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED Nash Ates

Lee Li Heather Condren © Gregor Clayton Daw Lexi Hunter

Naome Reid

29/10/2018 30/10/2018 31/10/2018 01/11/2018 2/11/2018

Nash Ates Jenny Fuentes Lina Yolanda Liu Rachael Robinson

Rae Dufty-Jones © Jaime Higgins (C) HELP NEEDED Clayton Daw Zoe Taylor

05/11/2018 06/11/2018 07/11/2018 08/11/2018 9/11/2018

Clarinda Chen© Ryoko Omachi Gregor Jo Shetty Monique Mueller

Masako Boskovski © HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED

12/11/2018 13/11/2018 14/11/2018 15/11/2018 16/11/2018

Liz Comport Erin Dib Claire Sives © Su Jones © HELP NEEDED

Angela Giagodi Lina HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED

19/11/2018 20/11/2018 21/11/2018 22/11/2018 23/11/2018

Louise Pirie © Kate Fogarty © Laura Hall © Younghee © Rachael Robinson

Jane Ainsworth © Lina Lina HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED

26/11/2018 27/11/2018 28/11/2018 29/11/2018 30/11/2018

Lee Li Jenny Fuentes HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED

Joanne Petit Lina HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED

03/12/2018 04/12/2018 05/12/2018 06/12/2018 7/12/2018

Justine Diggle © Noris Scandelin © Frances McL© HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED

Lina HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED

10/12/2018 11/12/2018 12/12/2018 13/12/2018 14/12/2018

Liz Comport Erin Dib Claire Sives HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED

Lina HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED

17/12/2018 18/12/2018 19/12/2018 20/12/2018 21/12/2018

Lee Li Jenny Fuentes Picnic??? XX XX

Joanne Petit Noris Scandelin © Claire Sives? XX XX

XX XX

Week 5

Croydon Public School - Term 4, 2018 - Canteen Roster

Week 1

Week 2

Week 3

Week 4

If you can't make your shift please alert Canteen Supervisor Diana Dean ASAP:- 0421 156 713

Week 6

Week 7

Week 8

Week 9

Week 10
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